UF [FLORIDA

Student Government 300-54 JWRU
Office of the Senate President PO Box 118505
Monday, July 10, 2023 Gainesville, FL 32611-8505
352-392-1665 ext. 34422
Dear Senate colleagues: 352-392-8072 Fax

On Sunday, I received veto messages for 4 bills that were passed under second readings by the Student
Senate. These vetoed pieces of legislation will be heard on Tuesday night under third readings. Legislation
under third readings requires a two-thirds vote to override the veto. If an override vote fails, the veto is
sustained, and the bill does not go into effect.

As the Senate President Pro-Tempore, Nathan McGinnis, has already sent out the bills for all to review, 1
will be sending the veto messages verbatim to you through this means.

“SSB 2023-1064: Graduate and Professional Student Summer Vacancy Requirements-300 Codes
SSB 2023-1064 seeks to alleviate the Summer enrollment requirement for all Graduate and Professional
Students as long as they are enrolled for the following fall semester. While I agree that this is a beneficial
addition for some professional schools such as the Levin College of Law, this bill appears to violate Article
II, Section 3 of the UF Constitution. When you are not currently enrolled in courses, regardless of your Fall
enrollment, you are not considered a current student at the University of Florida. Incoming first year
students are not able to hold positions the summer before they start classes, students who are not enrolled
during the summer do not have access to the Student Recreation Center, and individuals who are not
enrolled are not currently able to hold Student Government positions. Additionally, the University of
Florida specifically states under Rule 6.2.1, in order to be an officer of a Student Organization you have to
“Be an enrolled, degree-seeking University student as defined by the Registrar during their term”. I believe
holding a Student Organization Officer position aligns with holding a Student Government position and
therefore to adhere to the rules outlined under the Constitution I am vetoing this bill. I will add that
hopefully the Executive Branch will eventually have a Solicitor General confirmed by the Senate and once
someone is in that role, I will ask them to research and engage the Court for further clarity on this issue.

SSB 2023-1062: The Indigenous Land Acknowledgement Act- 100 Codes

[SSB] 2023-1062 seeks to require the reading of an Indigenous Land Acknowledgement before a variety of
Executive and Judicial Branch events. While I am evaluating how my administration may incorporate land
acknowledgement into areas of our work, I believe this bill as written is an inappropriate overreach by the
Legislative Branch. As a general rule, one branch mandating speech from another branch strikes me as a
violation of the separation of powers. If the Senate would like to add a land acknowledgement to their own
Rules & Procedures for their meetings, I support them in considering that. I would also welcome a
conversation with members of the Legislative Branch in the future if they would like to discuss particular
topics before writing legislative mandates that impact the Executive Branch. For these reasons, I am
vetoing this bill.

SSB 2023-1061: Accountability Law For Regulating Election Disruption and Oppression
(ALFREDO) Act

SSB 2023-1061 seeks to remove the possibility of threats, coercion, or intimidation throughout the election
period. This bill aims to do so by punishment of disqualification. I believe there is merit in seeking to limit
the probability of verbal attacks and threats and I unfortunately experienced both throughout the most
recent campaign; however, it is my belief that as written, this bill has the potential to infringe on the First
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Amendment rights of our student body. I believe the author's intent was valid, but simply put it is too high a
risk for litigation for this to be enacted as written. Therefore, I am forced to veto this bill.

SSB 2023-1067: Budget Online Resources Accessibility Act (BORAA)
[SSB] 2023-1067 seeks to require the Budget and Appropriations Committee to routinely update the 800

Codes summary document for student organizations to utilize. I wholeheartedly agree with the contents of
this bill and look forward to this bill being resubmitted, passed, and approved. However, I am unable to
approve SSB 2023-1067 at this time due to a grammatical error within the bill. In section 826.3 the
segment “for the purposes of provide a quick and succinct resource for student organizations to
utilize” the tense of provide is incorrect, as it should be “providing”. Other than that, I support Student
Senate Bill 2023-1067 and look forward to signing it once reintroduced. For that reason, I am vetoing this
bill.”

Thank you for taking the time to read these, and I will see you all on Tuesday night in the Senate
Chambers.

Sincerely,
Oscar Santiago Perez

University of Florida Senate President



STUDENT SENATE BILL 2023-1062

TITLE: THE INDIGENOUS LAND ACKNOWLEDGEMENT ACT - 100 CODES
REVISIONS

AUTHOR(S): Judiciary Chair Jonathan C. Stephens

SPONSORS: Judiciary Vice Chair Joaquin Marcelino, Majority Party Leader Simone
Liang, Senator Michael Lim, Senator Raj Mia, Senator Asif Islam, Senator Bryan Garcia-
Ramos, Senator Kishan Nayak, Senator Aron Ali-McClory, Senator Ana Alvarez, Senator
Danielle Haddad, Senator Anamika Naidu, Senator Angelo Gangano

CHAPTER 106 - THE INDIGENOUS LAND ACKNOWLEDGEMENT ACT

106.1 - The University of Florida Student Government, in accordance with supporting an
inclusive and supportive environment for those Indigenous students at the University of
Florida, ratifies the following Indigenous Land Acknowledgement statement:

a. “We, The University of Florida Student Government, recognize that our campus is
located on the ancestral and traditional territory of the Seminole Tribe of Florida
and Timucua Tribe. We recognize that the historic displacement and violence
against Indigenous people has led to severe plights for Indigenous individuals
throughout our American history. Despite these circumstances, the Indigenous
communities across this nation have continued to stay connected and nurturing of
this territory and their cultural ways of life. We pay our respects to these Indigenous
elders and descendants of the past and present, especially those who have called the
University of Florida home within their lifetime. We shall commit ourselves to
supporting Indigenous sovereignty and culture within and beyond the University of
Florida.”

106.2 This official Indigenous Land Acknowledgement must be delivered verbally to the public
at the following SG Events:

1. State of the Campus Address

2. Student Government Executive Ticket Debate

3. Student Government Election Results Announcements

4. ACCENT Speakers Bureau Speaker Events
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